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The Corporation of the City of Kawartha Lakes 

Minutes 

Lindsay-Ops Landfill Public Review Committee 

Meeting 

 

2020-162 

Wednesday, September 2, 2020 

3:00 P.M. 

Public Works and Engineering Boardroom 

322 Kent Street West 

Lindsay, ON  K9V 4T7 

 

Members: 

Councillor Pat Dunn 

Chris Appleton 

Karen Buckley 

Lloyd Robertson 

  

 

   

Accessible formats and communication supports are available upon request. The 

City of Kawartha Lakes is committed to accessibility for persons with disabilities. 

Please contact AgendaItems@kawarthalakes.ca if you have an accessible 

accommodation request.   
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1. Call to Order 

The Chair called the meeting to order at 3:01pm. 

2. Adoption of Agenda 

 

Moved By Councillor Dunn 

Seconded By C. Appleton 

Carried 

 

3. Disclosures of Pecuniary Interest 

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest disclosed. 

4. Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

 

Moved By Councillor Dunn 

Seconded By K. Buckley 

Carried 

 

5. Reports 

5.1 PRC Activity Summary Spreadsheet 

6. Landfill Complaints 

No complaints. 

7. Leachate Outbreaks 

There have been no leachate outbreaks. However there were a couple of spills 

since the last PRC meeting. 

There was a fire on May 22nd at the tip face of the landfill. The cause is still 

unknown. This was contained to the cell and all water used to put out the fire 

went into the leachate collection system. MECP and PRC were both notified. We 

also had an inspection done on the liner afterwards and the liner was not 

damaged. 

There was a very small spill of motor oil at our HHW depot on July 14th. Our 

HHW contractor was loading vehicle. This was about 10L of oil and it was 

cleaned with absorbent and put into a drum to be shipped to the HHW 

processing facility. MECP and PRC were notified. 
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8. Other New Business 

8.1 2020 Biomonitoring Report 

Kerri provided a summary of the 2020 Biomonitoring Report completed by 

Cambium and answered questions from the PRC. 

Sampling for the 2020 Biomonitoring report was completed in February of 2020 

and the report will be included as part of the Annual Monitoring Report submitted 

to the MECP in April of 2021. Highlights of the 2020 report include an increase in 

aquatic worms, with chemical analysis of seven metals detected, and no VOC or 

PCBs detected. 

8.2 Lindsay Ops 2019 Annual Monitoring Report Presentation 

Kerri conducted a PowerPoint presentation on the 2019 Annual Monitoring 

Report for the Lindsay Ops Landfill and answered questions from the PRC. 

There were a few questions that were not able to be answered during the 

meeting and staff will provide answers at the next meeting. The questions are: 

What is Lagoon 6 used for now after sludge was removed several years ago? 

In 2019 the ammonia measured in the old landfill was 4.7mg/L which is higher 

than 1.9mg/L in 2018 and 3.0mg/L. Do we have an idea as to why this has 

increased? 

9. Public Comment Period 

No comments. 

10. Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be Wednesday, October 28th at 3:00pm on Zoom. 

11. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15pm. 

 

Moved By C. Appleton 

Seconded By K. Buckley 

Carried 

 


